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APPROVED MINUTES 

Special Meeting of  July 18, 2023 
At District Office: 304 N. State Street, Ukiah, CA 95482     

 

1. Roll Call 

Vice President White called the meeting to order at 5:32 PM.  
 

 Trustees Present: Alfred White, Vice President  
  John Bailey, Treasurer  
  Tyler Rodrigue, Trustee 
  John Reardan, Trustee  

 Trustees Absent: Christopher Watt, President 

Staff: Elizabeth Salomone, General Manager 
   
    

2. Approval of  Agenda 

Trustee Reardan moved to approve the agenda. Treasurer Bailey seconded the motion. The motion was 
approved by the following vote:  

Ayes:  4 (Reardan, Bailey, White, Rodrigue) 
Absent:  1 (Watt) 
 

3. Public Expression 

No one indicated interest in speaking. 

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION  

4. Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Budget and Rate Setting 

Treasurer Bailey presented the item. This year’s budget is accounting differently for consultant expenses 
related to projects. In the past, these expenses were layered into the operating expenses line items. This year, 
water supply reliability project expenses have been separated out from the main operational budget. Personnel 
budget items have been increased to fund a 2nd member of  staff. Water rates have maintained at $47 per acre 
foot since 2009. Reserve balances are outlined in District Policy. The Board indicated at a previous meeting 
the desire to consider using District reserves to ‘smooth out’ rate increases and directed the GM and Ad Hoc 
Committee to provide proposals. 

In addition to the scenarios provided in the Staff  Report for the agenda item, Treasurer Bailey and GM 
Salomone presented an alternative showing only the rate increase needed to address the operational budget 
deficit, not including any water supply reliability projects. Treasurer Bailey proposed an option to approve an 
interim budget, setting an interim rate until further proposals and discussion regarding the water supply 
reliability projects. [See table below.] 
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Vice President White shared concerns regarding the use of  a 5% Consumer Price Index (CPI) for the 
projected expense calculator. Trustee Rodrigue noted ways in which it can be helpful and noted the 
calculation can be changed year to year. 
 
Bree Klotter, Board Member of  the Redwood Valley County Water District provided comments including 
questions regarding water supply costs to Redwood Valley County Water District. 
 
Trustee Reardan moved to approve an Interim Fiscal Year 2023-24 Budget of Revenue at $515,426, Operating 
Expenses (not including water supply reliability projects) $511,700 including a rate increase of $14 per acre foot to 
bring the interim water rate to $61 per acre foot, with direction to the GM and Ad Hoc Committee to provide a 
proposed final FY 23-24 Budget at a future meeting. Trustee Rodrigue seconded the motion. The motion was 
approved by a roll call vote: 

Ayes:  4 (Reardan, Bailey, White, Rodrigue) 
Absent:  1 (Watt) 
 

 
 
The Board continued to discuss Water Supply Reliability Project expenses and options to use a combination of 
reserve funds and a further rate increase to meet these expenses. The Ad Hoc Committee was directed to return 
with a proposed Final Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Budget and Rate Setting agenda item. 
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